
      DECEMBER 6, 2017 
      WAYNESBORO, PA   17268 

PUBLIC HEARING RE:  PROPOSED 
AMENDMENTS TO ORDINANCE NO. 1158 
(ZONING ORDINANCE) 
 

 
Council President C. Harold Mumma called the public hearing to order at 6:30 p.m. with 
the following in attendance: 
 

Council Members – Delmos Oldham, Patrick Fleagle, Niccole Rolls, C. Harold 
Mumma, Chad Rooney and Michael Cermak 

 
Mayor Richard Starliper 
 
Junior Councilperson – Sophie Van Gilder 
 
Borough Staff – Jason Stains, Borough Manager 
 Denny Benshoff, Maintenance Superintendent 
 Dan Sheffler, Zoning-Code Enforcement Officer 
 Kevin Grubbs, Head of Engineering Services 
 Sam Wiser, Borough Solicitor (Salzmann Hughes, PC) 
 Jim Sourbier, Police Chief 
 Shawn Adolini, Fire Chief 
 
 

President Mumma noted the purpose of the hearing was to receive input on proposed 
amendments to Ordinance No. 1158, the Waynesboro Zoning Ordinance.  The hearing 
was duly advertised in The Record Herald on November 20, 2017 and November 27, 
2017.  He then administered the oath to individuals wishing to present testimony for the 
record. 
 
Kevin Grubbs testified to the following: 
 

 November 1, 2017 – Borough Council approved to reschedule public hearing for 
December 6, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. due to changes from the Waynesboro Planning 
Commission 

 November 3, 2017 – Summary Ordinance was sent to The Record Herald 
newspaper on 11/03/2017 for advertisement on 11/20/2017 and 11/27/2017 

 November 7, 2017 – Delivered attested copies of the proposed ordinance and 
Summary of the Notice of Public Hearing to the following agencies – 

o Franklin County Law Library 
o Franklin County Planning Commission 
o Record Herald Newspaper 

 November 20 and November 27, 2017 – Notice of Public Hearing and Summary 
of Ordinance was advertised in The Record Herald newspaper 



 December 4, 2017 – Received proof of publication from The Record Herald 
Newspaper for advertisement of the Notice of Public Hearing 
 

There were no comments from the public or Council, and President Mumma declared 
the hearing closed at 6:36 p.m. 

 
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
      Melinda S. Knott 
      Borough Secretary 
 
 


